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Open on a dorm room. Jessi and Emma are talking when Kasey 
enters.

KASEY
(excited)

Oh my God you guys! I found a pill 
behind Trent’s pillow! What do you 
think it is?

EMMA
I vote for Molly.

JESSI
My vote’s on Adderall. “Everybody” 
has ADD. Unless it’s Viagra...

KASEY
Shut UP Jessi! It’s obviously not 
Viagra.

EMMA
Wait, give-it-to-me, I think I know 
what it is.

Kasey hands her the pill

EMMA (CONT’D)
Damnit! I was hoping for Ritalin 
but it looks different.

JESSI
Let’s google it.

KASEY
You can’t google a pill.

JESSI
Yeah you can, just google the 
description smh.

Jessi grabs the pill from Emma and examines it closely.

KASEY
Seriously, we’re all right here, 
you can just shake your head irl.

Jessi types into her tablet.

EMMA
It’s not Ritalin, is it?

A beat.

JESSI
That can’t be.



KASEY
What?

JESSI
Well, I’m not tots sure, but it 
looks kinda like this picture of a 
roofie.

Kasey is stunned.

KASEY
There’s no way. Lemme see.

(a beat)
But why would my boyfriend have a 
roofie?

JESSI
I can’t even..

KASEY
(stuttering)

YOU can’t even? I Can’t can a-even 
c an’t

EMMA
Maybe it’s for an experiment or 
something.

JESSI
Seriously Emma?? The only reason 
guys have roofies is for raping. 
Duh, Bill Cosby!

KASEY
I’m not dating Bill Cosby.

JESSI
All I’m saying is you might be. Do 
you ever feel like you lose time?

EMMA
Every day.

JESSI
Not YOU Emma. Fffft. I mean have 
you ever woken up not sure how you 
got home?

KASEY
I mean, yeah.

JESSI
With Trent?
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KASEY
Well sometimes I drink a lot, I 
don’t know..

JESSI
We should try it.

KASEY
WHAT?

JESSI
Supervise each other.

EMMA
I’m in.

KASEY
Seriously, what?

EMMA
I think it would be fun to know 
what it feels like to be roofied.

A beat.
Plus if it ever happens then you’d 
know so you could try to run or get 
Hel..

Emma fake faints.

KASEY
Come on...

JESSI
She does actually have a point.

EMMA
(waking up)

See! Let’s COSBY ourselves!

JESSI
If we know how it feels, you maybe 
could recognize it early enough to 
get help and catch the guy who did 
it to you.

KASEY
You mean my boyfriend?!

JESSI
No, anyone. There’ll probs be tons 
of copycats, so I think we’re being 
super smart.
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KASEY
Ok. So we should give it to Emma 
and watch her closely while she 
describes what she feels?

EMMA
Um, I’m not passing out in front of 
you guys while you stare at me, you 
gotta do it too.

KASEY
Maybe it would be good for me to 
see if I recognize feeling that way 
before.

EMMA
How about you Jessi, are you in for 
the ride?

JESSI
Don’t say it like that! It’s not a 
ride, we’re talking about 
preventing sexual assaults.

(a beat)
Yeah, I’m in.

Jessi breaks the pill into three pieces.

EMMA
I hope there is enough for all of 
us...

KASEY
Why do I feel like this is wrong?

EMMA
Get over it, we’re doing a service 
for people.

Jessi hands everyone a piece.

EMMA (CONT’D)
Bottoms up!

Emma pops hers in her mouth. The others do the same.

JESSI
I don’t feel anything. Do you?

KASEY
Nope. It’s probably an aspirin. 
We’re so....whoa!! I think I feel a 
little dizzy.
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Emma passes out.

KASEY (CONT’D)
What-the-Fu

Kasey passes out.

JESSI
Oh NO!!

Jessi passes out. A long beat. 

Kasey sits up and takes the pill out of her mouth.

KASEY
FINALLY some peace.

BLACKOUT.
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